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Minutes of the meeting of the Development Control Committee held on 17 June 2014 at 10:00am in the King Edmund Chamber, Endeavour House, Ipswich.
	Present:


	Councillors Peter Beer (Chairman), Helen Armitage, Stephen Burroughes, Peter Byatt, James Crossley, Gary Green, Matthew Hicks, Keith Patience, Brian Riley and Andrew Stringer.

	Supporting officers present:
	Rebekah Butcher (Democratic Services Officer), Graham Gunby (Senior Development Management Officer), David Osborn (CYP Infrastructure Team), John Pitchford (Head of Planning), Anita Seymour (Development Manager) and Victoria Taylor (Lawyer).


1. Election of Vice-Chairman
On the proposition of Councillor Stephen Burroughes, seconded by Councillor Matthew Hicks, it was agreed that Councillor Christopher Hudson be elected as Vice-Chairman for the 2014/15 Municipal Year.

2. Apologies for Absence and Substitution
Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Joanna Spicer who was substituted by Councillor Stephen Burroughes and Councillor Bert Poole who was substituted by Councillor James Crossley. 

Apologies were also received from Councillors Jessica Fleming, Christopher Hudson, Richard Kemp and Stephen Searle.

3. Declarations of Interests and Dispensations
There were no declarations of interests or dispensations.
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The minutes of the meeting held on 30 April 2014 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.
5. Proposed formation of two standalone buildings and associated external works at Houldsworth Valley Primary School, Rowley Drive, Newmarket
The Committee considered a report at Agenda Item 5, which sought approval for an extension to Houldsworth Valley Primary School in two phases to provide eight additional classrooms in response to increasing demand in the local area. External works would provide additional car parking, cycle parking and landscaping.
Decision: On the proposition of Councillor Gary Green, seconded by Councillor Peter Byatt, the Committee unanimously agreed that the application be notified to the Department of Communities and Local Government’s National Planning Casework Unit in accordance with the Town and Country Planning (Consultation) (England) Direction 2009, informing them that the Council was minded to grant planning permission, subject to the conditions recommended in the report by the Director for Economy, Skills and Environment.

Reason for Decision: The Committee considered additional classroom provision was required to provide accommodation for the increasing demand for school places in the local area.

The applicant had demonstrated that suitable alternative playing field provision was available within and close to the school.

The Committee considered that the substantial public benefits associated with the provision of additional school places outweigh the loss of part of the grassed playing field. Alternative provision was available within and in close proximity to the school.
Alternative options:  There were none considered.
Declarations of interest:  There were none declared.
Dispensations:  There were none noted.
6. Performance Monitoring
The Committee received a report at Agenda Item 6, which set out performance figures for the period 1 April 2013 to 31 March 2014 for: 

a) National Indicators, Local Performance Indicators and performance against Development Control Charter standards; and
b) statistics on numbers of applications of various types determined within various time periods.

The indicators and targets were agreed by the Committee in May 2006 (Paper DC06/21) and reaffirmed by Committee in March 2008 (Agenda Item 14). 

The figures did not relate to applications for discharge of conditions (so called Article 30 applications) or applications for non-material changes.
Decision: The Committee agreed to note the outturn of National Indicators, Local Performance Indicators, Charter Standards and statistics on number of applications determined in the period 1 April 2013 to 31 March 2014, as set out in the report at Agenda Item 6.
The Committee also agreed that in the future, the annual report on performance monitoring should include information on national averages for the National Indicators and Local Performance Indicators.
Reason for Decision: The Committee was satisfied with the information provided on this occasion, but asked that the national averages were included in the future.
Alternative options:  There were none considered.
Declarations of interest:  There were none declared.
Dispensations:  There were none noted.
7. Urgent Business

There was no urgent business. 

The meeting closed at 10.52am.
Committee Briefing

After the meeting had closed, the Committee heard from Jeff Horner, the County’s Flood Manager, and Will Todd (Flood Risk Advisor) and Jackie James (Water Resources Specialist) from the Environment Agency on the Water Environment, Flood Risk, Ground Water Protection and Surface Water Drainage.
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